- 3 -
[bookmark: _GoBack]ST MARY’S PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL
Meeting Minutes
 14 October 2014
Opening
The October meeting of St Mary’s Parish Pastoral Council for 2014 commenced at 7.30 p.m. on Tuesday, 14 October 2014 in the Parish Centre Meeting Room..
Present
Doug Black (Chair), Fr Des, Terry McKiterick, Clem Mulcahy, Denise Morgan, Anne Kotsiakos, Christine Sebire, Brendan Atley, Jenny Mayes and Matt McLindon.
Apologies: Kate Fogarty, John Moyle and Barbara Green.
Prayer and Formation
Brendan led the prayer based on a "Further along the Road" article discussing "What will people think?" followed by a reading from Scripture (Acts 4) where John and Peter were called before the Council in Jerusalem and told what the Council thought of them! Peter and John were not concerned and continued their mission..
Reports:
Parish:
Christine submitted a written parish report which had already been circulated. A lively topic of conversation was the report of 8 young persons baptised during the previous Saturday Mass with two more on Sunday.
St Mary's PS. 
Brendan reported that St Mary's PS will introduce another class in 2015 and will engage two more staff.
St Joseph's College.
In Kate's absence Terry mentioned:
1. The Graduation Mass will be celebrated on  20 November 2014;
2. The "Oak" building will be formally opened on 15 December to coincide with  Students' Awards  Night;
3. The Principal's position has been readvertised.

Correspondence in: 
internal emails and reports.
Correspondence out: 
· Thank you card to Sr Anne Boyd.
Minutes
The minutes of the previous meeting were approved.
Business arising from Minutes
- as reported later.

General Business

Other
Chairman Doug suggested that General Business be suspended in order to deal with the "Rebuilt" and "menAlive" reports. Agreed.

"Rebuilt" is a resource that is valuable for us as part of investigating ways to make our parish more vital.  Copies of "Rebuilt" and "Tools for Rebuilding" were again tabled and there was vigorous discussion as to the value of these ideas for us.  Our response was positive. Give the importance of this issue to our Parish, Doug strongly encouraged all PPC members to read one or both books as soon as they are able to.

Copies of these books are available at www.bookdepository.com for $18 each.  
Postage is inclusive and delivery takes about 10 days.
2 more copies of each for parish use will be ordered by Terry

A team of enthusiastic, interested people that reports directly to the PPC is needed to pursue “Rebuilding” going forward. A few people have volunteered already and Brendan expressed interest and thought that at least two of his staff would also be available. The thought was to have a St Mary’s mini-team that could have a single representative on the main Rebuild Team.

One of the positive initial suggestions is to commence a regular Sunday evening Mass (initially monthly and in addition to the current Masses) during 2015 targeted to meet the needs of our “disconnected” parishioners who do not usually attend Mass or who want a different Mass experience. Eucharist will remain the focus but innovations could be trialled in other areas such as seating, welcoming/fellowship, worship, music, prayers of the faithful, more relaxed and less formal procedures. Fr Des is in favour of this initiative.

menALIVE
Doug and Matt reported on the successful and uplifting experience that 5 of us had at the menALIVE weekend at Ballarat last weekend.
A proposal that Echuca parish hosts a similar weekend early in 2015 (possibly March) was approved.
One positive result is that a men's scripture group (initially of 6 but open to others) will meet fortnightly. The first meeting is Saturday 18 October 2014 and fortnightly after that.

Men's retreat
This proposal was cancelled as it was deemed important that we replace this with the planned menALIVE event in March 2015. 

Filipino Mass
This event is held on each 3rd Sunday of the month and is a joyful, welcoming occasion attracting nearly 150 people from Echuca, Shepparton and places in between. Christine and Denise recommended that PPC members try to attend from time to time.

PPC Formation Day
This was previously arranged for Saturday 25 October 2014 with Mrs Phil Billington, CEO Bendigo facilitating.  Due to a lack of sufficient PPC members available on that day, it was agreed to cancel it. Terry contacted Phil Billington's office on Wednesday and spoke to her PA, followed by an email. He has asked Phil to return his call to discuss possible dates in 2015 for the new PPC.
.
Prayer Vigil for Iraq and Middle East
Matt suggested an ecumenical (including, if possible, Muslim people) prayer vigil at St Mary's - soon. He will try to organise this and Council members agreed to support his efforts.

AGM Sunday 30 November 2014.
To ensure the maximum number of PPC members and the Parish Priest are available it was decided to hold the AGM on Sunday November 30th.
New Lectors and Ministers of the Eucharist will be commissioned at the 10.00 a.m. Mass prior to the AGM.
Reports from the various parish organisations, PPC Chairman, Pastoral Associates and Parish Priest are now being sought.
We also need to call for two new PPC members. Terry will be standing down at the end of his 6 year term and a new Secretary will need to be appointed.

The occasion will also be used as a farewell function for Kate Fogarty and a chance for her to reflect on her 6 years in Echuca. Kate to confirm.

Prayer : Christine volunteered for the  November meeting

Next meeting:   
11 November  2014


Meeting closed at 9.30 p.m.

Minutes approved:     Doug Black                  15th October 2014

NOTES

1. November is our final meeting before the AGM in November.
2. Reports will need to be canvassed earlier rather than later.
3. Use the AGM to recognise Kate's contribution and a response from her, plus morning tea..
4. New members need to be approached. Suggestions welcomed.
5. Retiring members will be: 
	Kate Fogarty, but will be replaced by new Principal;
	Terry McKiterick - completed 6 years and not eligible for renomination;
	Matt McLindon will complete 3 years but is eligible for renomination;
	Doug Black is in his 4th year;
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